STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION
Division of Remediation - Oak Ridge
761 Emory Valley Road
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37830

October 28, 2019

Mr. John Michael Japp

DOE FFA Project Manager

Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management
U.S. Department of Energy

Post Office Box 2001

Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831-2001

Re: Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) Milestone Extension Request for the Environmental
Management Disposal Facility (EMDF) Record of Decision (ROD) and Follow-on Documents

Dear Mr. Japp:

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) reviewed the request cited
above pursuant to the FFA for the Oak Ridge Reservation (ORR). Because of good-faith delays
associated with dispute resolution, the State approves the extensions requested by the U.S.
Department of Energy (DOE). The new submittal dates will be December 19, 2019 for the ROD,
September 22, 2020 for the Remedial Design Work Plan (RDWP), and August 26, 2021 for the
Remedial Design Report (RDR) / Remedial Action Work Plan (RAWP).

TDEC looks forward to resolution of the State's key concerns documented in the Proposed Plan and
recommends that DOE accept public comment on new information presented in Technical
Memorandum 2. Please direct any questions or comments regarding the contents of this letter to
Brad Stephenson at 865-220-6587.

Sincerely

P

Randy C. Young

TDEC FFA Manager
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Due to the cost of the EMDF project as proposed. the EPA Administrator will select the remedy and
Region 4 will brief the EPA Administrator prior to remedy selection. Finally. EPA notes that the formal
dispute regarding the EMWMF-EMDF Wastewater Focused Feasibility Study (FFS) has not been
resolved. Consistent with FFA Section XXVI.J and to facilitate review of the ROD. the results of the
Administrator’s decision should be incorporated into DOE’s submission of the DI ROD (as well as a
revision of the FFS). It is unknown whether an extension to December 19, 2019 will allow DOE to
submit a D1 document consistent with this FFA requirement. [f DOE is unable to incorporate the
decision of the Administrator by December 19. 2019, it should submit a timely additional extension
request that allows the fulfill of this FFA requircment.

If you have any questions regarding this matter. please contact Carl Froede. Jr. at (404) 562-8550 or me
at (404) 562-8551.

Singerely.
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Constance A. Jones. FFA Project Manager
Restoration and DOE Coordination Section
Restoration and Site Evaluation Branch
Superfund and Emergency Management Division

ce: Randy Young. TDEC (clectronic copy)
Cathleen Burnette. TDEC (electronic copy)
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